
 

 

 
SONOMA SKYPARK HOSTS THE U. S. ARMY 

These are definitely not your average mysterious Black Helicopters 
We called in air support to help collect this year’s dues 

 
CHAPTER OFFICERS 
President: Darrel Jones, 707-996-4494 
Vice President: Andy Smith, 530-306-9870 
Secretary: Frank Russo, 707-226-6535 
Treasurer: Bob Avrit, 707-938-5818 
 
Membership Chair: 
   Marilyn Poggensee, 707-939-7491 
Building Chair: Don Youngs, 707-538-2288 
Young Eagles Coordinator: 
    Rich Cooper, 707-938-5587 

FIRST THINGS FIRST 
 
The next meeting will this Wednesday, 
May 14, in the Skycrafters’ clubhouse, 
Hangar B-5 here at Sonoma Skypark. 
 
Dinner will be prepared by Darrel Jones and 
BK White and will consist of barbecued 
chicken and sausage, baked beans and 
potato salad and dessert. Please let me know 
if you can bring a dessert! Call 996-4494. 
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Our speaker will be Al from Precision 
Aeromotive. Precision formerly 
manufactured Marvel Schebler carburetors, 
but recently ceased production of them 
because of liability concerns and the 
unavailability to find affordable insurance. 
 
Precision makes fuel injection systems that 
can be used in homebuilt aircraft. Al will be 
talking about their systems in detail and will 
answer questions by members about use in 
various homebuilts.  
 
See you all at the meeting! 
 
DUES IS WAY PAST DUE! 
 
If your memory is as bad as mine, give Bob 
Avrit a call at 707-9938-5818 to see if you 
have paid. Better yet, just send him a check 
for $12 at 4479 Grove Street, Sonoma 
95476. 
 
YOUNG EAGLES 
 
May Young Eagles will be Sunday, May 11 
from 9 am to noon, weather permitting. 
 
Call or email Rich Cooper if you are able to 
help either by flying or as ground crew. 
 
Since this is Mother’s Day Chapter 1268 
will have a red carnation for every mother 
bringing her child out for a Young Eagles 
ride. 
 
CHAPTER 1268 FEBRUARY MINUTES 
February 12, 2008 
 
1900 hrs Great dinner served of  chicken 
cacciatore, vegies, salad along with some 
super deserts, thanks to Debbie Presten, 
Donna and Ron Price. 
 
1950hrs VP Andy Smith called meeting to 
order, Thanked all those involved in the 
meal preparation and congratulated Travis 
Morton on his Commercial Multi Rating that 

he accomplished 4 hours previous to the 
meeting.   
 
Guests: , Mike Dunbock of Petaluma, Cindy 
Nicholson, Marc Ashton from Petaluma,  
and  Mat Davis were introduced.  
 
Treasures Report: Bob Avrit  Balance start 
$7033.73, bank deposits $385, dinner 
receipts $153, dinner expenses $245, 28 
membership dues ( 2 new) $336,national 
EAA membership $321, balance remaining 
in the general fund of $ 6956.63. there are 
28 paid members in 2008 of 68 in 2007. 
 
Young Eagles Report: Rich Cooper said that 
19 Young Eagle rides were given on Sunday 
the 10th.Larry Nelson was a first time Young 
Eagle and also the first time in a small 
airplane. Mat Davis ,a young eagle, will start 
flying lessons with John Carmichael.  Jack 
Caldwell’s grand son is going to Oshkosh 
and the Napa chapter is sponsoring him, 
they are interested in using any credits that 
may be available from our account. Rich 
thank all the pilots and ground help for their 
participation.   
 
Fly outs: Casa Grande March 8-9 Ron Price, 
Andy and Vina Smith, Jeannie Williams and 
Gardner Bride may attend.  
Don Cooley is planning a fly out for the 
chapter on Saturday April 19th to Willows 
Glen  ( WLW )  airport. Plan to have lunch 
about 11:30 AM at Nancy's Cafe Depart 
1:00 PM to fly to the nut tree airport ( VCB 
)  for a tour of Duncan Millers collection of 
interesting aircraft such as , C45, PV2,S2F, 
Stearman, J3,BT13, T28, Gullwing Stinson, 
Howard 250, and many antique cars. Mr. 
Miller will host a open house with light 
refreshments ( sodas, etc ), The plan is to 
return around 4:00 PM. Don is requesting 
that any one with empty seats  let him know 
and he will try to fill it ,and those with out 
wings that would like to go along call him 
and he will try to match you up with a 
available seat. Call Don Cooley at 707-399-



7181, cell 707-372-4450, or e-mail ( 
AdonJr@sbcglobal.net ). 
 
Marc Aston said that the Petaluma 
Scholarship committee is going to have a 
Poker Run and also a  
March corn beef and cabbage feed with all 
proceeds going to the fund. There will be a 
$1500 scholarship awarded. Deadline for 
application is April 15th  and will require a 
500 word essay and personal interview. 
Contact Marc Ashton of the Petaluma Pilots 
Association at 707-228-6837  
e-mail ( marcashton@mail.com ) 
 
Guest Speaker : Gardner Bride gave a 
presentation on his aviation career from solo 
in a T-Craft through Luscombe, Porterfield, 
Interstate Cadet then on to crop dusting for 
3summers. He joined the Navy and  flew 
SNJ, F6F, F8F, and  some of the navy jets 
before going on to a career with United 
Airlines. 
Next meeting he will continue with a 
presentation on the difference between 
straight and angled aircraft carrier decks. 
 
2015 Meeting adjourned  
 
CHAPTER 1268 MARCH MINUTES 
March 10, 2008 
 
1900 hrs Great Spaghetti dinner served by 
Nelleke and Rich Cooper with some super 
deserts made by Marilyn Avrit and some 
cookies brought in by Kestas Silupas 
 
1945 hrs President Darrel Jones thanked the 
dinner crew for their efforts and called the 
meeting to order. 
 
Guests: Sherry Harrimen  from Petaluma 
and has a super cub on amphibian floats, 
Marc Ashton from Petaluma and with the 
Petaluma Pilots association.  
Marc informed the group that the PPA will 
sponsor a poker run to be held the last week 
end of March and that the Corn Beef 
Cabbage Feed will be Saturday 15th around 

5:00 PM at the west end of Petaluma airport.  
The poker run is Saturday the 29th between 
10:00 AM  and 2:00 PM.  There will also be 
a BBQ held after the event, proceeds support 
the scholarship fund. 
Cornelius Bruam was introduced, he works 
for various German aviation magazines and 
is doing some air to air photo shoots with 
Eric Presten. 
 
Treasures report: Bob Avrit states that the 
General fund has $7002.45 ,with dinner 
receipts of $ 165, dinner expenses of $ 
203.18, and 7 membership dues paid of $84 
, there are 39 paid members this year of 68 
last year. Please get an envelope from Bob 
and pay this years dues. 
 
Membership Chair; Marilyn Poggensee 
requested that unpaid members please get 
their dues in so that a new roster can be 
completed by May first. 
 
Young Eagles report : Rich Cooper said the 
turn out of pilots was the best so far and that 
they flew 15 young eagles on Sunday. Last 
year Nerio Festa flew 45, Andy Smith 42, 
Darrel Jones 24 , and Ron Price 12 for a 
total of 124 credits.  
 
Air Explorers : Walt Lewis introduced 
Sharon Strahlendorf. She is the District 
Commissioner of  Boy Scouts Explorers 
group for our area. Sharon presented our 
Chapter with the charter for the Chapter 
1268 Air Explorers. The Air Explorers 
consist of youth ages 14 to 20. 
 
Building report: Don Youngs placed a bench 
in the patio area to cover the electrical 
outlets. 
 
Ron Price reported on the Casa Grande fly-
in ,Arizona and that the Blue Angels and 
Shawn Tucker will perform at Mather , 
Sacramento March 15 and 16.  
The Taylorcraft club will have their fly-in at 
Sky Park on May 10 and 11.  The Chapter 
voted to do a dinner for Friday and 
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Saturday, possibly a breakfast  they expect 
about 15 airplanes. 
The Silver Wings organization will have a 
luncheon here with about 30 people on 
Sunday May 11 about 1:00PM 
The chapter voted to split the proceeds of 
the meals with the Air Explorers group 
Darrel said the chapter will have a work day 
to have the shower and rest rooms 
completed for the events. 
Presentation speaker Gardner Bride 
continued with an interesting discussion on 
the differences between angled deck and 
straight deck carriers that he flew off of 
during his navy career. 
 
2100 hrs meeting adjourned.  
 
CHAPTER 1268 APRIL MINUTES 
April 8, 2008  
 
The meeting was called to order after a 
wonderful meal prepared by Don Cooley 
and Jack Caldwell. 
 
President Darrel Jones asked for volunteers 
to obtain or put together some bookcases 
and organize the chapter library. We have 
had donations of valuable magazine 
collections and books which are available to 
the members. All they need are a little 
organizing and a librarian to help keep track 
of the materials. 
 
The chapter now has a new 42 inch flat 
screen plasma TV in the clubhouse. The 
existing stand needs a little modification so 
the TV can be secured to the top and high 
enough for everyone in the room to see. 
Give Darrel a call at 996-4494 to help with 
either of these projects. 
 
Treasurer Bob Avrit reported that forty-two 
people have paid their 2008 dues, so he 
asked that the members who have not 
renewed yet send the dues in to the address 
on the last page of the newsletter. Bob also 
reported that the club has $7139.45 in the 
treasury. He also reminded the members that 

if they renew through the chapter we receive 
a ten dollars per person rebate. 
 
When you come to dinner please bring a one 
dollar bill in addition to whatever else you 
have to pay the six dollar cost of the meal. 
 
Walt Lewis reported that the Air Explorers 
will go on a field trip April 19 to Mather 
Airport and visit the hobby show there as 
well. 
 
The Air Explorers will be preparing meals 
for the upcoming Taylorcraft fly-in as a fund 
raiser. 
 
Don Cooley has donated a Heath Parasol 
project to the Post. Another donor has 
donated a Stinson 108 project as well. These 
projects are in addition to the Penguin 
trainer that the Post has been working on. 
 
The May speaker will be someone from 
Precision Aeromotive who will talk about 
fuel injection systems for amateur built 
aircraft. 
 
Richard Craig from the Napa EAA chapter 
announced that the EAA B-17 would be at 
Napa County airport May 2, 3 and 4. There 
will be a Saturday dinner for five dollars. 
Young Eagles rides will be given all day 
Saturday. 
 
Kestas Silipus has downloaded Lycoming 
engine manuals and put them on the 
chapter’s computer in the clubhouse for 
reference by and use of the membership. 
 
Eric Presten told the members about 
petitions being circulated by Sonoma 
Skypark expressing support for the airport. 
Valerie Brown, the Sonoma County 
Supervisor representing Sonoma Valley and 
currently running for re-election, has 
directed Sonoma County Permit and 
Resource staff to look into Sonoma 
Skypark’s use permit to find some excuse 
for re-opening the use permit and imposing 



further restrictions on aircraft operations at 
Sonoma Skypark. 
 
Andy Travis has landed a pilot job and is 
flying a C-421 for a local real estate 
company in Las Vegas. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
TAYLORCRAFT FLY-IN MAY 9, 10 & 
11 AT SONOMA SKYPARK 
 
There will be a Taylorcraft type club fly-in 
to Sonoma Skypark over the weekend of 
May 9, 10 and 11. 
 
Saturday will feature a breakfast fly-out with 
dinner back at Sonoma Skypark. There was 
talk of the Petaluma Travel Air fly-in 
participants flying over to Skypark for lunch 
Saturday. The dinner will be prepared and 
served by the Air Explorer Post based at 
Sonoma Skypark. 
 
Come to the airport over the weekend to see 
the Taylorcrafts that fly into Sonoma 
Skypark. 
 
CLUBHOUSE REPORT 
 
Well, Frank Russo has done it again! 
 
With a little help from Darrel Jones, the 
showers are in and operating, nicely 
caulked, clothes hooks are up for guests, and 
a new thirty gallon water heater furnished by 
Sonoma Skypark is installed and ready for 
the fly-in and camping crowd. 
 
I say we elect this go-getter to higher office 
next year. Or at least buy him lunch. 
 
POLITICIANS VISITING SKYPARK 
 
It’s election time in Sonoma County, and the 
politicians are out in force. 
 
Valerie Brown, the incumbent Supervisor 
representing the First District, visited 

Sonoma Skypark recently and met with 
pilots and shareholders to reassure them that 
she supported Sonoma Skypark and would 
sign the petition saying just that. 
 
This despite having referred to Sonoma 
Skypark as a “private club”, saying that 
operations there devalued neighbors 
property and directing Sonoma County staff 
to contact the FAA and convince them that 
they should reclassify Sonoma Skypark 
from public use to some other classification 
that would then not be eligible for FAA and 
California State mandated airport protection. 
 
Ms. Brown was able to convince two of the 
other four Sonoma County Supervisors to 
vote with her to direct Sonoma County 
Planning staff to find a reason to open 
Sonoma Skypark’s use permit and either 
saddle the airport with additional restrictions 
or revoke the use permit entirely. 
 
Supervisor Brown recently sent a letter to 
the Sonoma Skypark board members telling 
them again that she supports the airport and 
that if they proceed with the new airport 
office and flight school building plans that 
the use permit would be opened for review 
and additional restrictions would be placed 
on airport operations. 
 
With that kind of support how can Skypark 
lose? 
 
Ron Price received the following email from 
one of the candidates running against 
Valerie Brown. It is reprinted here for your 
information only and does not constitute an 
endorsement by Sonoma Skypark or EAA 
Chapter 1268. 
 
My name is David Reber, and I am 
running against Valerie Brown for 1st 
District supervisor. I would like you all to 
know that I am: 
  
    ***a private pilot (since 1977 - learned at 
STS) 



     
    ***an aircraft owner (Socata TB-10 
hangared at Petaluma) 
  
    ***a member of AOPA, EAA, California 
Pilots Assoc., PCAM, and Petaluma Area 
Pilots Assoc. 
  
    ***the commander of Civil Air Patrol 
squadron 157 based at Sonoma County 
Airport 
  
I am very well aware of the economic 
contributions of general aviation airports, 
and their vital importance in disaster relief 
and civil defense. I want you all to know 
that I will be a steadfast opponent of closing, 
or reducing operations of, any public use 
airport in Sonoma County - regardless of 
ownership. I will also be a strong advocate 
for extending runway 14/32 at Sonoma 
County Airport and attracting the additional 
airline service we all deserve. 
  
To learn more about me and my candidacy, 
please visit www.davereber.com. It is by far 
the most comprehensive web site of any 
candidate in the county, and you can do 
informed comparison from the site. On the 
home page, click "Meet the Candidates" and 
it will take you to links to the web sites (and 
any other web presence) of all candidates in 
the 1st District, and to videos of Q&A 
sessions from candidate debates. 
  
I would be happy to discuss anything of 
concern with you; my e-mail address is 
djreber@aol.com and my phone number is 
996-2833. 
  
Thank you for your time. 
  
David J. Reber  
 
David Reber will be at Sonoma Skypark 
tomorrow, Saturday May10 at 1:00 p.m. to 
meet the pilots and shareholders of Sonoma 
Skypark. 
 

PETITION OF SUPPORT 
 
The following is from the cover of the 
petition being circulated by Sonoma 
Skypark. 
 
 
Sonoma Skypark has been serving the City 
of Sonoma and the surrounding community 
as a public use airport since 1967. Although 
it is a FAA approved airport, it has never 
relied on or received public funds for its 
operations. 
 
Our goal is to provide a safe, friendly 
airport for Sonoma Valley residents, their 
guests and the flying public. 
 
We are open seven days a week, and we are 
located at 21870 Eighth Street East in 
Sonoma. The airport phone number is 707-
996-2100. 
 
Sonoma Skypark is surrounded by 
compatible commercial development on the 
north and south sides of the airport. 
 
There are only a few individuals who want 
to see the airport closed. They have 
successfully lobbied Valerie Brown to 
advocate their position that Sonoma Skypark 
operations should be severely curtailed or 
eliminated.  
 
It is important that Supervisor Brown hear 
from the vast majority of local citizens who 
support the continued operation of Sonoma 
Skypark as a valuable part of the 
transportation resources for Sonoma County. 
 
Make copies of the petition and pass it 
around to family, friends and neighbors. 
When completed either drop it off at the 
airport office or mail it to Sonoma Skypark 
Airport, 21879 Eighth Street East, Sonoma, 
CA  95476. 
 
Thanks. 

http://www.davereber.com/
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Some of the heavy iron using Sonoma Skypark these days. The crews stopped in on their way to 
demonstrations at Hanna Boys Center and some of the local schools. Helicopter operation is not 
usually allowed at Sonoma Skypark except in the case of official government operations. This 
looks as official as you can be. 
 

 
The open house at Cloverdale is the same day as the Taylorcraft fly-in at Sonoma Skypark, but if 
you are interested in building a light sport airplane you should definitely check out the operation 
Michael Heintz is running up at Cloverdale. 
 
 



I would like it known that I consider our Public Use Airport, Sonoma 
Skypark, to be a valuable asset to the community and I encourage 
Supervisor Valerie Brown to support “our local airport”. 
 

Print Full Name Signature Address 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 
 



EAA CHAPTER 1268 ROSTER- MARCH 2008 
 
LastName FirstName Address City Stat

e 
PostalCode HomePhone MobilePhone EmailAddress 

Avrit Robert and 
Marilyn 

4479 Grove St. Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-5818 avrit@netdex.com 

Barkhurst Ed Box 605 Vineburg CA 95487 707-9384104 
Bennett Tim 166 Pizarro Ave. Novato CA 94949 415-883-1885 415-302-

7301 
tpbennett@sbcglobal.net 

Bicais Jim 1075 Trancas St Napa CA 94558 707-255-4814 707-363-
7852 

bicaisoptical@gmail.com 

Booker Don 20330 Mockabee Road Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-9461 LIGIABook@vom.com 
Bride Gardner 607 King Rd Petaluma CA 94952 707-778-2377 707-484-

4568 
gardner@petalumacoffee.co
m 

Caldwell Jack 53 Valley Club Circle Napa CA 94558 707-253-9351 707-974-
3103 

Carmichael John and Kathy 19 Leveroni Road Sonoma CA 95476 707-935-1728 707-938-
8333 

jdc@vom.com 

Clark Jim 15 Maui Way Napa CA 94558 707-226-1312 707-812-
0300 

lclark6372@aol.com 

Cooley Don 2745 Laurel Drive Fairfield CA 94533 707-426-2139 ADonJr@sbcglobal.net 
Cooper Rich and Nelleke 4392 Grove Street Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-5587 cooper@vom.com 
Craig Richard 1089 4th Ave. Napa CA 94559 707-226-3332 707-226-

3332 
cozyflyr@aol.com 

Crosson Judy 7971 Oakmont Drive Santa Rosa CA 95409 707-538-7708 harleys4two@sbcglobal.net 
Danieli Barry Box 604 El Verano CA 95433 707-996-0394 drbdanieli@aol.com 
Dorman Don 1800 Atrium Parkway, 

Apt 401 
Napa CA 94559 707-738-5387 dondorman@sbcglobal.net 

Eaton Jon 2549 Darroch Ct. Napa CA 94558 707-255-3784 707-495-
4815 

napa-eaton@sbcglobal.net 

Ewertz Bill and Jan 110 Specht Road Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-1465 ewertz@pacbell.net 
Festa Nerio 2933 Cavedale Road Glen Ellen CA 95442 707-933-9643 stonewrap@vom.com 
Field Bud 5130 Angelico Ct. Pleasanton CA 94588 510-784-1168 
Gallivan Jack 1610 Hotchkin Drive Novato CA 94947 415-897-0629 415-897-

9666 
Jack@alera.com 

Gaines Richard 91 Oak Ave. Novato CA 94945 415-892-4191 mgaines@comcast.net 
Hall Howard 1156 Bel Marin Keys Blvd Novato CA 94949 415-883-4257 415-305-

8748 
HYFLYRRET@comcast.net

Holifield Steve 664 Second St, East Sonoma CA 95476 707-933-9100 ltd2endo@aol.com 
Johnston Richard 1335 Rollins Rd Burlingame CA 94010  rljlk@sbcglobal.net 



Jones Darrel 358 Patten Street Sonoma CA 95476 707-996-4494 707-799-
6382 

wd6bor@vom.com 

Jones David 708 Butternut Drive San Rafael CA 94903 415-479-4668 707-224-
3200 

Sliupas Kestutis and Lelija 215 Macbeth Ct. Vacaville CA 95687 707-448-2366 ksliupas@pacbell.net 
Knebel John 212 Caribe Isle Novato CA 94949 415-883-3461 knebeljw@aol.com 
Laird William 1270 Brockman Lane Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-5145 Fanwey2@hotmail.com 
Lewis Walt  1769 William Dr Penngrove CA 94951 707-664-8457 707-888-

4214 
lewis1471@hughes.net 

List Tom Box 1 Port Costa CA 94569 510-787-2771 listmarine@yahoo.com 
Lucas Les 1125 Terrace Drive Napa CA 94559 707-255-7856 lesflyer@juno.com 
McIntosh Sam 129 South Temelec Circle Sonoma CA 95476 707-939-3750 scmci@alum.mit.edu 
Makowski Didier & Mary 2950 Hilltop Dr. Napa CA 94558 707-251-3738 707-815-

3151 
mdmakowski@sbcglobal.net

Meeks David and Grace Box 296 Vineburg CA 95487 707-939-9333 dmeex@aol.com 
Mendieta Carlene 1420 Tara Hills Drive, #C Pinole CA 94564  
Mikkelsen Sindy 622 Palm Ave. Penngrove CA 94951 707-291-2496 
Moll George "Buzz" 330 Davila Court Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-8206 buzzmoll@comcast.net 
Morton Travis 1365 Lubeck St Sonoma CA 95476  707-812-

4818 
Jungroth@gmail.com 

Munson Stewart III    propstop@sonic.net 
Murray Gregory 4431 Summerfield Drive Napa CA 94558-1753 707-224-2994 707-738-

5310 
gmurray62@sbcglobal.net 

Myers Roy and Lynda 309 Holly Avenue Novato CA 94549 415-897-2983 FlyboyRoy@aol.com 
Myrtle Tim 20518 David St Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-4374 tmyrtle@yahoo.com 
Nelson Larry  1048 4th Ave. Napa CA 94559 707-224-3063 707-321-

0619 
larry@cdidev.com 

Nikkel Roger 19391 Wyatt Rd. Sonoma CA 95476 707-996-4675 707-477-
4429 

rnikkel@fsirivet.com 

Oros Jorge 407 West Napa St. Sonoma CA 95476 707-933-1470 707-225-
4005 

Pfeil David 5 Mt. McKinley Road San Rafael CA 94903 415-717-1192  dopfeil@sbcglobal.net 
Poggensee Marilyn 21895 Schellville Road Sonoma CA 95476 707-939-7491 707-479-

5712 
Windsong21@comcast.net 

Presten Eric and Debbie 759 West Spain Street Sonoma CA 95476 707-939-8913 ericpresten@aol.com 
Price Ron and Donna 545 Armstrong Drive Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-1106 RonaldPrice@earthlink.net 
Price Chris Box 72 Brodhead WI 53520  
Russo Frank 1135 Morningside Drive Napa CA 94558-6535 707-226-6535 fdmrusso@sbcglobal.net 
Secrist Eric 21967 Hyde Road Sonoma CA 95476 707-935-8853 ej@vom.com 
Secrist Roy  PO Box 411 Vineburg CA 95487 707-996-6141 707-337- rsecrist@vom.com 



5870 
Seibert Paul 21895 Schellville Road Sonoma CA 95476 707-939-7491 paulaero@comcast.net 
Simmonds Karen 18440 Fourth Ave Sonoma CA 95476 707-996-7886  
Smith Andy and Vina Box 557 Vineburg CA 95487 530-306-9870 avsmith2@earthlink.net 
Smith Bill 21032 5th St E. Sonoma CA 95476 707-996-7167 415-609-

0295 
trumpetbil@aol.com 

Spengler Raymond 783 Meadowlark Lane Sonoma CA 9-5476 707-227-5970 ray@skyparkflying.com 
Spragg Marty and Fran 21 Valley Road San 

Anselmo 
CA 94960 415-454-4650 707-726-

3322 
maspragg@aol.com 

St. Claire Christian PO Box 750850 Petaluma CA 94975-0850 707-235-4029 707-235-
4079 

stclaireusa@gmail.com 

Strehl Jack 345 Las Casitas Court Sonoma CA 95476 707-935-0701 N100VH@aol.com 
Sullivan Dick and Barbara 251 Del Rio Paseo Sonoma CA 95476 707-996-0401 sonomasully@earthlink.com
Thomas Dean and Lesle 21921 Burndale Rd. Sonoma CA 95476 707-996-3671 captinmidnite@earthlink.net
Thomason John 215 East Watmaugh 

Road 
Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-1902 SFG@vom.com 

Walker Todd 1531 Andrea Ct Napa CA 94558 707-252-1531 707-494-
6702 

todd@c-linexp.com 

Wheadon William (Bill) 1021 Stonebridge Dr. Napa CA 94558 707-224-3901 wheadonb@aol.com 
White B.K. and Carol 897 Escondido Court Sonoma CA 95476 707-996-1335 BKandCarol@vom.com 
Whiteley Steve   
Williams Jeannie 72 Wagner Road Sonoma CA 95476 707-938-5234 jnj@vom.com 
Wiltse Bruce 374 Country Club Lane Napa CA 94558  ezyoyo@aol.com 
Winter John 137 Altamont Court Fairfield CA 94534 707-208-3770 jpwinter@comcast.net 
Woods Hal and Jeanette 20701 Meadow Drive Sonoma CA 95476-8046 707-996-4563 jowoods@vom.com 
Woods Hal 20701 Meadow Drive Sonoma CA 95476-8046 707-996-4563 hal@vom.com 
Youngs Don 6258 Meadowstone Drive Santa Rosa CA 95409 707-538-2288 Donaldyoungs@aol.com 
 
Man, you folks will never know how challenging it is to format something like this when you’ve got a brain as old and soggy as mine. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REMEMBER! THE MAY MEETING OF SONOMA SKYCRAFTERS EAA CHAPTER 
1268 IS THIS WEDNESDAY, MAY 14, AT 7 PM, AT SONOMA SKYPARK, 

SKYCRAFTERS CLUBHOUSE, HANGAR B5! 
DINNER STARTS AT 7 PM, SO DON’T BE LATE! 

SKYCRAFTER MEMBERSHIP 
 
EAA CHAPTER 1268      Membership Dues: $12 per year. 
 
Name:______________________________________EMAIL:___________________________ 
 
Address:__________________________________________________________APT:________ 
 
City:________________________________________State:_______ZIP:__________________ 
 
EAA MEMBERSHIP NUMBER:___________________EXPIRATION DATE:____________________ 
 
Your check should be made payable to: EAA 1268 
 
Please mail your dues to: 
Bob Avrit 
4479 Grove Street 
Sonoma, CA  95476 

Sonoma Skycrafters 
EAA Chapter 1268 
358 Patten Street 
Sonoma, CA  95476 
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